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Unificationists in Minneapolis witnessed life-changing moments at the Spanish-language workshop over 
the Labor Day weekend. The two-day workshop has become a yearly tradition over the last six years. 
Organizers say that True Father’s ascension was significant to the timing of the workshop. One organizer 
said, “On the day Father went to the spirit world, Nancy Makowski, who is the main [Spanish-language] 
lecturer from California, was teaching Father’s course. During that lecture the news came that Father 
died. That is why we will continue to do this workshop.” 
 

 
 
The response from participants was revelatory. According to staff members, one woman proclaimed that 
she would teach the Fall of Man in her catechism class, and when she realized who True Father was, she 
broke down and wept. 
 
Nancy Makowski served as lecturer again this year, and gave local Spanish-language Divine Principle 
teachers the chance to give their own lectures as well. It was a wonderful way to provide training to those 
teachers while also educating the participants. 
 
The community is praying for the four guests who attended the workshop and hope that they will join the 
Spanish small group meeting on Sundays after the Spanish Sunday service. 
 



 
 

 
 
 


